
Update:  
Preparations for Campus Reopening / New Balinese Government Requirements 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Dyatmika will be ready to reopen when we have permission 
We want to reopen the campus and will be ready once the school’s sub-district 
becomes green or yellow. 
 
BaliSafe partnership 
Dyatmika’s COVID-19 health and safety protocols already meet (and even exceed) 
government requirements. We have submitted all necessary documents to the 
government.  
 
However, our goal is to reach an even higher standard of COVID-19 safety.  To assist us, 
Dyatmika has joined with BaliSafe to put in place a COVIDSafe programme.  BaliSafe 
is a reputable joint Australian-Balinese company with well qualified and experienced 
people in the field of workplace health and safety. The attachments explain more about 
BaliSafe and the COVIDSafe programme.   
 
What’s next? 
Before Galungan we will: 

• complete additional COVIDSafe training with all Dyatmika staff (also 
attended by two members of the PTFA Executive and the Student Executive 
Council); 

• keep you up to date with health and safety matters via video presentations; 
• issue updated Dyatmika COVID-19 protocols.   

 
We will also: 

• send a permission letter for you to sign if your child/ren will attend Campus 
Based Learning CBL; 

• seek DINAS permission to invite students in small groups to Dyatmika to 
learn the protocols;    

• ask DINAS officials to inspect Dyatmika. 
 
Why hasn’t Dyatmika reopened yet? 
 

1. Dyatmika has a school licence.  Some other schools have reopened for some 
face to face teaching:  
• in a part of their campus that had a tourist licence (e.g. a camp)  
• in a new campus that did not yet have a school licence, which they have 

licensed as a non-school building (e.g. as a wellness centre) 
• under an existing (non-school) licence (e.g. they are a centre catering for 

Special Educational Needs) 
1. Dyatmika is a large school.  Unlike some smaller schools, Dyatmika cannot 

move the whole school to a hotel or similar with a tourist licence.  
2. Currently Denpasar DINAS does not permit schools to reopen. Each DINAS 

has the responsibility to interpret the Ministry of Education (MOE) and 
Provincial reopening requirements (which are different). The Denpasar DINAS 
has confirmed that it will follow the MOE requirements that will permit 
reopening when all of Denpasar becomes a yellow or green zone.  Please note 
that other DINAS districts in Bali may interpret the regulations differently.  

 



We are talking with the DINAS about limited access to the campus for some students 
for select purposes. Some schools have welcomed students back on campus for these 
types of limited purposes, with permission.   
 
We will keep you updated. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
 
 


